From:
 Nicholson Tim

 To:
 A57 Link Roads

 Cc:
 Taylor Brian

Subject: Re: TR010034 – A57 Link Roads **Date:** 05 October 2022 13:37:58

Attachments: 22-10-05 Secretary of State Further Consultation Response.pdf

Dear Sirs

Thank you for contacting the Peak District National Park Authority.

Please find attached a response on behalf of the Peak District National Park Authority to the Secretary of State's request to All Interested Parties regarding the Applicant's response to the Secretary of State and updates from the Applicant.

I hope that this response is helpful to you. Please contact me if I can be of further assistance.

Best wishes

Tim

Peak District National Park Authority, Aldern House, Baslow Road, Bakewell, DE45 1AE. Phone:

This email message may contain confidential information, may be legally privileged and /or contain personal views or opinions that are not the Authority's. It is intended only for the use of the addressee or those included on the email recipients. If you have received this email in error please tell us and delete it immediately. Under Freedom of Information legislation email content may be disclosed. The Authority may monitor email traffic data and also the content of email for the purposes of security. Our Privacy Notice tells you about how we will use, and store your information, in line with the GDPR. Please click here to view the notice.

No employee or agent is authorised to conclude any legally binding agreement on behalf of the Authority with another party by email without express written confirmation by the Authority's Head of Law or authorised deputy for the specific agreement.

This e-mail has been scanned for all viruses by CensorNet. The service is powered by MailSafe.

For more information please visit

Peak District National Park Authority Tel: 01629 816200

E-mail: customer.service@peakdistrict.gov.uk

Web: www.peakdistrict.gov.uk

Aldern House . Baslow Road . Bakewell . Derbyshire .

DE45 1AE



For the attention of: Kate Atkins, Transport Infrastructure Planning Unit Department for Transport Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR Your ref: Unique Reference: 20029732

Our ref: TN/A810

Date: 5th October 2022

Letter sent via e-mail to

A57LinkRoads@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Dear Kate Atkins

Re Planning Act 2008 (as amended) and the Infrastructure Planning (Examination Procedure) Rules 2010

Request for comments from Interested Parties on the Applicant's response to the Secretary of State and updates from the Applicant

Thank you for providing the Peak District National Park Authority with the opportunity to provide comment on the Applicant's response to the Secretary of State and updates from the Applicant in relation to the A57 Link Roads Scheme.

The A57 Link Roads scheme lies wholly outside of the boundary of the Peak District National Park. However, traffic flows are predicted to significantly increase on National Park roads as a result of the scheme. Therefore, our participation in the Examination of the scheme has focussed on the effects of the predicted increase in traffic on the Special Qualities of the National Park.

The matters highlighted within the Applicant's response to the Secretary of State and updates from the Applicant are focussed on the area of the scheme outside of the National Park boundary. Therefore, the Peak District National Park Authority has no further comment to make in relation to these matters.

I hope that this response is useful to you, please contact me directly if you have any questions about any of the points contained within this letter.

Member of National Parks UK

Holder of Council of Europe Diploma



Yours sincerely



Transport Policy Planner